

## **All Hallows' leadership meeting Monday 24th of February 2020.**

**Present:** Lucy Larkin, Heather Alford, Steve Murray, Marc Baker, Martin Handford, Ben Goddard.

**Apologies:** Liz Aver.

### **Prayer**

**New service and changes feedback:** The leadership team is to glean views from different members of the congregation and home group leaders and feedback in April's meeting.

Notes from the last meeting were checked and agreed.

**Actions and matters arising:** There is a leak in the church hall window and also water coming through the roof of the church hall. However there are more pressing issues to be addressed by Martin.

**Worship:** Lynn is to send out an email to meet with the worship leaders after church on Sunday, 15th of March with Steve, Marc and Heather. This meeting should cover support for the group, the playlist, introducing new songs, mix of congregational and devotional songs. Hannah is to start going to Sunday club to lead worship songs with the children after Easter.

In the church the beanbags are to be moved to a more central position. The all age slot will sometimes be filled by people other than the leaders to give a mix of presentation styles and input from a great variety of people. Wendy has sorted the music for the pre-service slides.

**Intercessions team:** Marc is to ask Joanne Clark to coordinate this rota.

**Communion Assistants:** Steve to ask JM, MC-H and MC if they would be happy to be on the Chalice team rota. Heather to ask three others.

**Lent course:** Several have signed up for Live Lent which is available online by Ruth Valerio.

**Social Dates:** The social dates sent by Liz Aver were confirmed. Eat together Sunday was changed to Sunday, 3rd of May to avoid the new Bank holiday weekend. The church barbecue will be on the 6th of September. Pentecost is the 31st of May and Liz and Catherine are to ask Tim and Debs Stanhope if they will host the Barbecue on Sunday, 12th of July at their home.

**Buildings development:** There is a positive feedback from the DAC and the health and safety consultant has given encouraging feedback regarding the stairs for bell-ringing. The budget of £400,000 is still on track and we now need St Margaret's in Penzance to confirm they are happy to receive the organ. Siân Goddard to action.

We discussed our approach to raising the money both practically and spiritually. It was agreed to communicate the overall vision and breakdown this in to say five phases of £80,000.

The space around the high altar may be used to enable us to have a reflective space.

We need a church update on the above. (Not sure who we decided to action this?)

The chairs will be decided and recommended at the March PCC meeting.

Our thanks were expressed to the buildings development team.

**Church clearing:** Steve showed us a list of photos to check through items for clearing from around the church building and Steve is to sort this with Ivan, Maureen, Sue Godfrey, Geoff and Liz. Martin and Marc are to purchase a welcome stand.

**Church cleaning rota:** Ben is to write a paragraph for Ruth to go in the weekly email and pre-service slides.

**Candles:** The decision was made not to light the candles. Martin to tell David.

**Date for next meeting:** Monday, 23rd of March 2020.